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Women, children, disabled merchant mariners of WWII still seek recognition

Imminent vote on Two bills before Congress
Red Hook, Brooklyn & New York WWII waterfront history revealed in their stories
PortSide NewYork, a waterfront-themed non-profit organization, is writing to urgently share a story we just received about women, children and disabled seamen who served in the American merchant marine during WWII and two bills relating to them that are before Congress.  

The Senate is likely to vote on October 30th, and the House could vote at any time.

The extraordinary story of these mariners also shines a light on the waterfront history of Red Hook, of Brooklyn and of the port of New York as a whole.

Over the weekend and out of the blue, PortSide received an email from one Don Horton looking for help acknowledging the work of women, children, and elderly handicapped seamen who he says who served on tugs and barges along the coast under threat of attacks by German U-boats.  

Horton was one of those children; he began working on a coastwise barge as a ten-year-old alongside his family in 1942; and his mother was one of those women.  

Horton’s older brother Billy was working on the tugboat Menominee when it was shelled and sunk nine miles off the Coast of Virginia on 31 March, 1942 by German U-boat 754.  
Read Don Horton's vivid WWII memories of anchoring off Red Hook, Brooklyn and rowing into Erie Basin to shop on Van Brunt Street at http://portsidenewyork.org/portsidetanke/2013/10/20/world-war-ii-merchant-mariners-still-seek-recognition
- more -

Horton says that seamen whose records were destroyed by government order are another category seeking recognition.  Able-bodied, adult, male seamen were recognized in 1988.

Don Horton, a retired Director of Occupational Safety & Health for the Department of Defense, is seeking urgent support for two bills before the US Congress which would recognize the service of these mariners. The Senate is likely to vote on October 30th, and the House could vote at any time. He seeks letters of support to the congressmen on the Veterans Affairs Committees.

Recognition honors recipients and gives them the status of US veteran with benefits limited to medals and burial benefits.

Don Horton is originally from Pennsylvania and now lives in North Carolina. He has written up his memories of the port of New York beyond Red Hook, Brooklyn.  We will post those as soon as we get them.  

More info and photos at PortSide NewYork blogpost http://portsidenewyork.org/portsidetanke/2013/10/20/world-war-ii-merchant-mariners-still-seek-recognition
About PortSide NewYork

PortSide NewYork educates people about the Sixth Borough BlueSpace, the water part of the waterfront.  PortSide works with the community ashore and the community afloat; our goal is to bring the two closer together, to foster their mutual understanding and to create synergies between the two.  PortSide programs are diverse—they include maritime preservation, visiting vessels, arts and educational programs, community service and advocacy.  What unites them is the focus on water and waterfront issues. Our mission is to bring NYC’s BlueSpace to life. 

PortSide has its offices aboard a historic ship, the MARY A. WHALEN, and with her, PortSide has created the world's only oil tanker cultural center.  We run our waterfront-themed programs on and off the MARY. 
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